

HALTON LODGE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Tel No: 01928 564053

NEWSLETTER

Headteacher: Mr A Hilldrup

Email: head.haltonlodge@halton.gov.uk

Website: http://haltonlodge.haltonschools.info/ 29th June 2018



Year 2 Class Assembly

This morning the children in Year 2 performed their class assembly, which focused on their latest topic 'The Seaside' and their residential

visit to Llandudno last week.

The children sang a variety of songs and showcased some of their art work and role play. They also explained what seaside holidays were like during Victorian Times, as well as sharing lots of photographs to show everybody what they did whilst they were in Wales last week.

Our Year 1 pupils will be performing their class assembly on Monday (2 July) at 9:10am; and the children in Reception will be performing their class assembly next Friday (6 July) at 9:10am. All parents, carers and family members of the children involved are most welcome to come along and watch the children perform.

This means that our next Family Assembly will be on Friday 13th July - at 2:40pm.

"If you don't have the time to read, you don't have the time (or the tools) to write. Simple as that." — Stephen King



School Football and Netball Teams

Despite the intensely hot weather, two of our school teams competed - and performed excellently - in two separate competitions this week.

Our school football team competed in the Runcorn Cup at The Heath School on Wednesday afternoon. They qualified from the group stages - following a run of great team performances and were extremely unlucky to lose a strongly contested quarter final match to a golden goal.

Our school High 5 netball team took part in a netball tournament at The Grange on Thursday morning and, after winning their semi-final match in extra time to a golden goal, finished the tournament as runners-up.

All of the children who took part in both of these events represented the school to an extremely high standard, and must be very proud of their achievements.

A special mention must also go to The Friends Of Halton Lodge who have funded the purchase of a new netball kit for the The players looked incredibly smart and school team. professional – and I am sure dazzled all of the other players in the tournament in their brand new sportswear. The next FOHL Meeting is at 2:00pm on Thursday 5th July. The focus will be on planning The Summer Fayre - so please come along and share your ideas!

Our school was also successful in applying for a new black and gold football kit for the school's football team – from Premier League Primary Stars - which will be delivered in September. A

big Thank You must go to Miss Burns who informed us of this opportunity and encouraged the school to apply.

"It is what you read when you don't have to that determines what you will be when you can't help it." — Oscar Wilde

Talent Show



On Wednesday afternoon, the children who had been selected to take part in the final of Halton

Lodge Has Got Talent, took to the stage to perform in front of the whole school.

This was a truly spectacular event and all twelve acts who graced the final should be extremely proud of themselves— and it was great to see the crowd clapping and cheering all of the contestants on.

There was a wealth of talent on show and, as the children left the hall, they were each asked to choose which act they felt was most deserving to be chosen as the winner.

The winning act this year was a dance act performed by Alicia in Year 6 – with Heidi, Jack and Summer (Year 4) and Kameron and Rhys (Year 3) being voted as the runner ups.

While the winning act was awarded with a trophy, and the runners up each received special medals, all of the contestants were awarded with a medal - to acknowledge their courage and bravery to perform to such a large crowd, the amazing talent they showed and for making the whole event such a special, and unique, occasion.

"A reader lives a thousand lives before he dies, said Jojen. The man who never reads lives only one." — George RR Martin (A Dance with Dragons – A Song of Ice and Fire)

Extra After School Club

Anybody who is still interested in taking part in the final FREE coaching sessions by Widnes Vikings on Monday (2nd July) - from 3:15pm to 4:15pm – is most welcome to do so.



If you would like your child to attend, could you please send a signed note into school saying: I would like my child (insert name) to take part in the Free After School Rugby Coaching sessions with Widnes Vikings. My child will be collected from the school at 4:15pm by (insert name).

The club is open to children in Years 1 to 6.

Polite Request From The Children's Centre

The staff at the Children's Centre next to the school have contacted us expressing concern for the number of our parents who use their car park at the start and end of the school day.

The car park is for visitors to The Children's Centre only - and they are worried a child may be hit by a moving vehicle as they walk through the gates to/from their car park.















PUBLIC NOTICE

STATUTORY CONSULTATION

A public meeting will be held on the proposal to create a Resource Base for Foundation/KS1 Pupils with Social, Emotional and Mental Health (SEMH) difficulties at Halton Lodge Primary School, Runcorn.

The meeting will be held on 2nd July 2018 at 6.00pm at Halton Lodge Primary School, Grangeway, Runcorn WA7 5LU











